
2012 Attendance Area Committee 
Meeting #7 

August 14, 2012 
 

Summary 
 
The eighth meeting of the 2012 Attendance Area Committee (AAC) began at 7:00 PM.  
Joel Gallihue, Manage of School Planning, opened the meeting.   
 
Staff members in attendance: 
 Ken Roey, Executive Director, Facilities Planning and Management  

Joel Gallihue, Manager of School Planning 
 Tim Rogers, Planning Analyst 
 
Committee members in attendance: 

Khalid Boushaba Brendan Robinson 
Amy Grutzik Lisa Schlossnagle 
Bill Lewis Marc Steingesser 
Michelle Yeh  
Geoffrey Pickett  
Craig Renier Carmesha Young 

 
Committee members not in attendance: 

Craig Renier James Weidemann 
 

Administrative 
A sign in sheet was passed around.   
 
Handouts 
Committee members received summary notes from the August 7th , 2012 AAC meeting, 
citizen emails/feedback to AAC, and reports/assessment for plans AAC_M7 and 
AAC_L7. 
 
Presentation 
No PowerPoint presentation.  
  
Other discussion 
Mr. Gallihue informed the group there would be only one more meeting after this one, 
with no meeting next week (8/21). The next, and last, meeting will be 8/28. Mr. Gallihue 
summarized the correspondence received from members of the community regarding 
plans and discussions from previous meetings.  
 
Group Work  
Mr. Lewis discussed his idea for an alternative the group’s approach to addressing the 
feedback from the Brampton Woods neighborhood (polygons 98, 1098). Following Mr. 
Lewis’ suggestion, plan L10 was created from L7 with polygons 98 and 1098 moving to 



VES and polygons 99, 2099, and 310 remaining at WoES (their 2012-13 assignment). 
The group adopted this idea.  
Ms. Grutzik proposed assigning polygons 166, 1166, 2166 to WvES, as proposed in the 
original L7 plan. The committee had previously evaluated moving them to WFES. The 
group adopted this idea. Plan L10 is the final AAC ES plan. 
Mr. Gallihue summarized the group work and staff work related to plan M7, the 2014 
Middle School redistricting plan to follow the 2013 Elementary redistricting. The group 
began a discussion centered on relieving BBMS and addressing the small feed from RES 
to BBMS. Several ideas were discussed but no changes were made to the plan in this 
area. 
Ms. Schlossnagle presented her ideas (plan M9) for relieving HCMS using WLMS, 
LKMS, and ClMS. Discussion centered around minimizing small feeds and utilizing the 
2016 addition at WLMS. Adjustments to plan M9 included: 

 Polys 212, 213 to GMS to correct a small feed 
 Polys 1175, 2175, 175, 1177, 177 to TRES and FQMS instead of CES and CMS 

to better balance utilization  
Ms. Grutzik discussed her ideas regarding Middle School redistricting in the Ellicott City 
and Woodstock areas. The following moves were added to the M9 plan from Ms. 
Grutzik’s recommendation: 

 Polys 160, 161, 162, 1160, 1161, 1162, 2161 to Patapsco MS from Mount View 
MS 

 Poly 106 to Patapsco MS from Dunloggin MS 
 Polys 308, 2308, 1105 to Dunloggin MS from Patapsco MS 
 Polys 217, 1102, 1103 to Ellicott Mills MS from Dunloggin MS 
 Polys 303, 1303 to Mount View MS from Folly Quarter MS 
 Polys 224, 229, 231, 232, 1229, 1231, 2229 to Mount View MS from Glenwood 

MS 
 Polys 212, 213, 1210, 1218 to Glenwood MS from Folly Quarter MS 
 Poly 171 to Folly Quarter MS from Burleigh Manor MS 
 Polys 149, 302, 1152 to Burleigh Manor MS from Dunloggin MS 
All other polygons would remain as assigned in plan M7. 

Mr. Gallihue agreed to send reports for plan M9 by the end of the day on Wednesday, 
8/15. 
 
Homework    
Review reports from plans L10 and M9, thinking about the main ideas and strengths and 
weaknesses of each plan. Be prepared to discuss “findings” the AAC intends to convey to 
the Superintendent and BOE regarding redistricting in the next two years and the plans 
they have developed. 
 
The meeting adjourned at approximately 9:10 PM.   


